 SWINEFLEET PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held at Swinefleet Village Hall on Tuesday 15th June 2021.
Councillors present; Cllrs; Hirst, Blackburn, Hoodless, Ellin , Hart, Buttery, Burkhill and Clark
Public present: Ward Cllr Liz Sargeantson, B.Phillipson, C.Simms, M.Bristow.
Prior to the meeting officially starting Mr C.Simms asked (in the public participation section) if the parish council had any plans to maintain the “old” churchyard. The councillors explained their duties and responsibilities for this area.
2095               Declarations of interest
Cllr Blackburn declared an interest in the field access issues (item 2098) and as such did not participate in this part of the meeting.
Cllr Burkhill declared an interest in planning (item 2099) and as such did not participate in this part of the meeting.
2096                 Apologies for absence
                          None received. 
2097
To approve the minutes of the council meeting held on 18th May 2021.
Minutes circulated to all councillors prior to the meeting and confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the chairman.
2098

Matters arising from previous meeting minutes.
Community Field.
A. Play equipment- the clerk has contacted ERYC Chris Jennings requesting purchase and funding consideration for a 2-bay cradle swing set, a 2-bay junior swing set and 2 benches. A response was received stating that ERYC will only allocate a £2000 budget for the required play equipment. It was resolved that the clerk will request that ERYC are to source, purchase and arrange delivery and installation of a 2-bay cradle swing set for the toddler play area.
B. PROW project-two additional completed PROW resident applications have now been returned to the clerk in recent months. It was resolved that the councillors will try to gauge the public interest and obtain more completed forms to submit to ERYC.
C. Field registration-due to processing delays at HMLR with no end time scale provided there has been nothing further received since the last meeting.
Play area- Cllr Hart has informed the parish council that she has performed the weekly inspections for the last month and has found nothing to report upon. Cllr Hart will continue to perform the field inspection for the next month. The clerk has contacted the landlord of 20 Low Street requesting that dumped rubbish be removed and most has now been removed apart from a few household items. Cllr Burkhill kindly volunteered to remove these last remaining items in an effort to make good the area and to not encourage further fly tipping incidents.

4R Liaison panel-the panel held their first remote meeting 8th June 2021. Cllr Clark explained the meeting discussions which were more of an introductory and set up nature and confirmed a second meeting will be held on 14th September 2021.
Bin collection-the clerk has contacted ERYC requesting that letters be sent out to Low Street residents reminding them of the need to place recently emptied bins back into the boundaries of their own properties. ERYC have confirmed that reminder letters have now been sent out.

Field access issues-the parish council discussed the recent erection of a fence which potentially blocks/restricts the legal access rights of SPC and ERYC to the community field. Due to the confidential nature of this subject the parish council have held discussions and made decisions at the meeting that will not be publicly minuted. The clerk will keep a full but private record of the discussions and decisions made.
2099
 
Planning applications.
`
Application for erection of 2 storey extension to 50 Kings Causeway for M.Bristow ref 21/01347/PLF. SPC noted that this application has been approved by ERYC. Mr Bristow attended the parish council meeting with questions he wanted answering as to why the parish council made the decision to object to his application. SPC listened to Mr Bristow’s concerns and questions and provided answers for him at the meeting.

2100
Councillor vacancy-the clerk has reported receiving three applications for the one existing vacancy. It was resolved to contact all applicants and ask them to attend the next parish council meeting in July at the earlier time of 6.30pm to allow councillors to meet each applicant separately and old an informal interview with each person before making a decision as to who should be co opted onto the parish council.
2101

Correspondence received/issues raised by councillors.
CSW project-due to the relaxing of pandemic rules the council had hoped that the CSW project could now re start. It was resolved that the clerk will contact PC Wayne Goodwin to ask for confirmation that the project can now re start and to contact project co- ordinator Neil Auchterlounie to arrange roadside sessions again.
Mower breakdown-the clerk has reported an incident with the Viking mower whereby a piece of metal has become lodged in the machine causing it to now not work. The machine will be looked at by mechanic Dean Elviss who will provide advice and prices to make good the machine.
2102

Ward councillor’s report
Cllr Sargeantson alerted the councillors to a recently developed ERYC App and explained its uses and purposes. She also made the councillors aware of a grant to provide trees and a grant to assist covid affected small businesses.
2103        
Financial matters Private & Confidential
Clerk remuneration- It was resolved that the clerk’s annual salary is to be amended and increased by a further agreed amount. The clerk approved this offer.
The following cheques/BACS were approved for payment.
BACS payment H.M.R.C. £47.86


BACS payment B.Richardson £260.00
BACS payment S. Belton salary 


BACS payment G.Sykes £260.00



BACS payment Key Korner £74.40
2104

Date of next meeting.



Confirmed as Tuesday 20th July 2021 at 6.30pm.


Councillor interviews to be held 6.30-7pm



Official meeting to start 7pm.
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